
THE DON BABBITT MEMORIAL HOT 100 
JUNE 8, 2003 

 
With some much appreciated relief from the heat we all met tip at Clackamette 
Park on this Sunday morning. Present were 11 Speedsters and 2 Model T’s and a 
Model A. Participants included:  
 
Bill & Jan Hills; Scott & Cody Hills; Stacey, Brandy & Bridgett Hills(Model T); 
Gary Ellingston & David Graves, Phil & Beth Horine; Jack Stoll & Gail Lovell; 
Jack Stoll & Stan Chojecki, Dale & Laura Parsons ('30 Model A), Don & Andy 
Shreve, Steve Carothers & Keith Townsend; Rick & Josh Oldford; Paul & Aaron 
Daun, Pete & Brandon Daun; Bill & Chris Becker (ModelT).  
 
After some brief instructions and a lot of checking over of Paul Daun's new #22 
car, we were off at IO A.M. The course took in some of the great hill country to 
the east of Oregon City, along the Clackamas River and around the Estacada area. 
No major problems developed with any of the cars and everybody made the check 
points and eventually arrived at Steve and Peggy Weber's home for a great 
afternoon of burgers, brats, brews and bull.  
 
Thanks to Peggy Weber for having everything ready to cook and for handling the 
finish times. Thanks also to my lovely wife Jane for manning the check points 
and enduring another hectic day. Thanks to Steve Weber for the course layout and 
for coordinating the food buying. Thanks to all the members who brought out the 
next generation of Speedster enthusiasts. It was great to see these young kids 
out enjoying the day with us. And thanks for participating and making this one 
of the best Hot 100 turnouts in recent memory. Dom was surely smiling at us and 
with us. Our winners for this years event:  
 
3rd Place --- Stacey Hills with his daughters Brandy and Bridgett (Model T 
Coupe) this placement is under protest to the rules committee. I will let you 
know their decision once I find them.  
 
2nd Place --- Jack Stoll and Gail Lovell in the #8 car  
 
I St place and our run and event coordinator for the 2004 Don Babbitt Memorial 
Hot 100 in the #104 car - Jeff Stoll and Stan Chojecki 
 
Thanks again to everybody 
Steve Broderick #30  


